Cold Spring Council Minutes June 9, 2025



The June 9, 2025 caucus meeting was called to order by Mayor Pengue at 8:42pm.

Roll Call:

 Present: Mayor Penque, Chris Ampfer Lisa Cavanaugh, Steve Cunningham, Cindy Moore, Adam Sandfoss, Laura Vroegindewey, City Clerk Robin Morency, Public Works Director Ron Hitch, Police Chief Steve Collinsworth, and Attorney Brandon Voelker.

Follow up Citizen Comments:

There was a short discussion about IRBs.

Police Department: None.

Council Comments:

- Lisa Cavanaugh thanked the department heads for their work on the budget. She requested that No Parking signs be placed next year during the Madonna Estate sale. Additionally, she asked that Code Enforcement contact the property owner at the Frisch's location regarding overgrown grass. Mr. Voelker noted that the property is maintained by the state.
- Laura Vroegindewey thanked the playground committee for their work and she enjoyed the grand opening. Steve Cunningham added thanks to Laura Vroegindewey as she was also on the committee at one time.
- Cindy Moore expressed that the new playground is a wonderful addition to the city for children and apologized that it took so long to complete. She also requested that staff provide a review of the Community Center's revenue and expenses.
- There was a discussion regarding panhandling within the city and its impact on traffic flow and safety.

Adjournment:

Laura Vroegindewey made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:55pm, second by Lisa Cavanaugh. All were
in favor. Motion passed.

Approved: U 23 25

City Clerk: Robin Morency

Mayor:

To view the meeting agenda, visit: https://coldspringky.gov/city-council/meeting-agendas/
To view the meeting video, visit: https://coldspringky.gov/meeting-videos/